
November 15,2023

Scott L. Sanders
Village Administrator
Village of Roscoe
10631 Village Hall

Roscoe, lllinois 61 073

Reference: Roscoe Swanson Park Partnership

Dear Mr. Sanders,

I hope this letter finds you well. On behalf of Stateline Sports Group and its Board of Directors, I

am writing to express our sincere appreciation forthe fruitful partnership we have enioyed with

the Villag; of Roscoe, particularly in relation to our use of Roscoe Swanson Park. lt is with great

enthusiasm that we request an extension of our current agreement'

To demonstrate our continued commitment and support for this invaluable partnership, we have

enclosed our donation check in the amount of 53,500.00, in accordance with the terms of our

existing agreement dated March 31st.

As we embark on our 16th season of hosting youth softball games at swanson Park, we reflect

on the significant milestones we have achieved together. This past season alone witnessed over

1,000 yoJth games being played at the park, potentially contributing to a positive economic

impaci on th-e village. We takl pride in our ongoing involvement with the "Stars of Tomorrow"

recreational league-, where young girls aged 8 to | 5 participate throughout the summer, followed

by the fall league extending up to Halloween weekend.

Furthermore, we are pleased to inform you of our coordination with Andrew walters, Athletic

Director at Hononegah High School, who will be utilizing the park for practice and games.
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Having taken on the role of head coach at Hononegah, I will ensure that you receive all the
necessary information for seamless collaboration. lt's worth noting that both Rock Valley

College and Beloit College have also utilized Swanson Park when their school facilities were

unavailable, and they have expressed their willingness to provide recommendations to the
Roscoe Village Board upon request. Notably, Stateline Sports Group continues to offer the use

of our diamonds to these educational institutions without charge, as we consider it a part of our

civic responsibility to contribute in any way we can.

ln addition to our annual donation of $3,500.00, our Board has made an extra contribution of
5500.00 to the Village of Roscoe parks division throughout the year, hoping it will be of
assistance in some small way. Moreover, we have covered park utility invoices totaling

s1,61 7.48, demonstrating our commitment to supporting the park's infrastructure and

maintenance.

ln the spirit of continued collaboration, we are currently in the process of scheduling a fall
clean-up at the park within the next few weeks, reaffirming our dedication to preserving the
park's beauty and functionality.

We are truly grateful for the trust and partnership that has developed over the years, and we look

forward to many more seasons of shared success. Please rest assured that we will strive to
maintain our role as responsible stewards of Roscoe Swanson Park.

once again, thank you for your support and cooperation. we eagerly anticipate your positive

response and the opportunity to continue our collaborative efforts.

Best Regards,

Stateline Sports Group Board of Directors

Denny McKinney
Mike Marszalec
Matt McKay
Michael Pearce
Ashley Spohr
Vinnie Caiozzo
Julie Christensen
Karla Thomas
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